
Diocese of Phoenix Cursillo Movement Secretariat Minutes 
June 13, 2017 

 
Members Present:  Ruben Trevizo, Sharon Matson, Brenda Hope, Brenda Halpain, Nancy Kijewski, 
Cecelia Dusold, Vince Johnson (by phone) 
Spiritual Advisor:  No spiritual advisor present 
Absent:  Marty Sprinzl 
 
Meeting opened at 6:50 pm with Leader’s Prayer and Group Reunion 
 

Section Reports 
 
Precursillo (Nancy Kijewski) (Report attached) 
Sponsor and Parish Rep Workshop:  Registration through Event Brite; initial outreach to begin in June.   
Future Parish Reps:  Searching and recruitment of parish reps for parishes without reps beginning in July 
Applications:  App Chairs Bruce and Debi Wiskirchen have requested that the $25.00 app fee be added 
to the total amount of the weekend cost.  The fee is now $25.00; cost of the weekend is $125.00.   They 
pointed out that the fee does not assure attendance, it makes check-in confusing, many applications are 
now scanned and emailed which complicates the process, and there has been a history of the fees not 
being deposited in a timely manner if the candidate does not attend the weekend. 
Nancy Kijewski motioned that the application fee be discontinued and that the fee for the weekend be 
increased to $150.00.  Brenda Halpain seconded the motion; motion passed 
Future Workshop:  March or April; possible topic “The New Evangelization” with Fr. John Parks (Diocese 
of Phoenix Vicar for Evangelization) 
 
Three Day (Sharon Matson) 
Future Rectors and Rectors:   Zelda Graham (St. Thomas the Apostle) has agreed to be the Rectora for 
the November Women’s weekend.  Men’s weekend still open. 
Adoration on Weekend:  Issue needs to be settled with obedience to Bishop Nevares before upcoming 
weekends. 
Food Handler’s Permit:  At least one person on the kitchen team must have their permit; this will be 
part of the instructions given to the Rectors/Rectoras. 
Handbook for Rector/Rectora:  Needs to be updated/redone.   
 
Postcursillo (Brenda Hope)(report attached) 
Committee will be discussing Ultreyas with Parish Reps at the Workshop in October.   
New Ultreyas:  Parish Reps will be asked to secure rooms; Postcursillo committee will lead the Ultreyas 
to start. 
Upcoming Ultreyas:  June 24 – St. Helen, Glendale; July 22 – Ss. Simon & Jude; August 26 – St. James; 
August 25th – Blessed Sacrament 
 
Treasurer (Brenda Halpain) 
Monthly Donations have increased 
Silent Auction Pro will be retained to preserve access to information regarding donors and sponsors of 
the previous Cena 
Golf Tournament:  Need to find new Chairs 
 
School of Leaders (Marty Sprinzl) 



No report; Marty Sprinzl out of town 
General discussion was held regarding enthusiasm for the June 6th School of Leaders; Fr. Dan Vanyo was 
a very dynamic speaker. 
 
Secretary (Cecelia Dusold) 
General Palanca:  Please record your General Palanca so that we have numbers for the letters we send 
to other Dioceses.  
Database:  Working on getting all Parish Lists ready for Precursillo/Parish Reps 
Voice:  next deadline is June 25; Deacon Frank Devine will write Spiritual Advisor Article 
 

Old Business 
 
Review 2018 Schedule 
Continue to pray about 2018 schedule (3 total weekends or 2) 
Upcoming dates in the spring:    
January 18-21 – Originally reserved for an Encounter weekend, but due to the fact that Superbowl is 
February 4, move men’s weekend to January 18 and have Feb 1-4 open 
Feb 1-4 – originally Men’s weekend; now possibly the Fiesta weekend 
Feb 15-18 – Women’s weekend 
 
Regional Representative:  Still looking for a representative; please pray for inspiration. 
 
Articles of Operation/Apostolic Plan: 
Pending one last proof/edit by the Secretary, it will then be sent to the Bishop for approval. 
 
Secretariat Retreat:  Will be held August 12 & 13th at Mt. Claret. 
 
Fiesta – Terry McDonald is checking with Kiwanis Park, but it seems that there are no available venues 
for Veteran’s Day weekend.  Most likely it will be held at Mt. Claret in February.    
 
Next meeting:  July 11, 2017, 6:30 pm 
 
Closing prayer led by Nancy Kijewski 
Meeting closed at 9:20 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Cecelia Dusold 
 


